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2019 

Officers and Board members 

 President 
  Ron Herman 

 Vice President 
  Steve Heinemann 

 Treasurer 
  Jim Young 

 Secretary 
  Sarah Ksicinski 

 Board Members 
  Nic Gengler 
  Bob Schumann 
  Mark Steffen 
  Dennis Wagner 
  Arthur Zimmerla 
 

 Newsletter Editor / Board Member at Large 
  Bob Merner 

 Webmaster Coordinator 
  Steve Heinemann 

 

 

 Facebook Coordinator 
  Sarah Ksicinski 
 

 

 

waukeshaoldcarclub .org 

Spark and Sputter 

The club newsletter, Spark and Sputter, is published 6 times 
per year on the even numbered months. The deadline for 
articles and pictures for the newsletter is 2 weeks prior to 
the newsletter being published. Send items to be published 
in the newsletter to Bob Merner at romer512@gmail.com 

 

Member Dues 

Membership dues are due on February 15 of each year. 

Members receive a 50% discount on dues by working a minimum 
4 hours for the club throughout the year. 

Club Meetings 

The club membership meets at 7:30pm the second Monday of 
the month at Foxx View Lanes in Waukesha. 

The Board meets 45 minutes prior to the member meeting. 
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Steve and Char Heinemann Bob and Joan Merner 

Bob and Bonnie Baier 

Ron Wichinski 

Roy and Jan Rathke 

Matteo and Robin Daddato 

Mel Stark 

Greg Marchand 
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WOCC Meeting Highlights October 14th, 2019 
 

The October meeting was called to order @ 7:32pm. 19 members were present. 

The Pledge of Allegiance being said by all. 

Officers and Board members were introduced 

There were no new members or guests. 

President’s Report: Ron began by saying that there was not board meeting prior to the membership meeting. Member 

name tags are now available. You should pick up your tag when you sign in and return it after the meeting. He asked 

members keep an eye out for storage facility or other location the club could rent to store the sign trailer and other 

items. 

Vice President’s Report: Steve talked about Bob Bennett (Bennett Coachworks). Bob is in the hospital. He received a 

flu shot and had a bad reaction. A Go Fund Me page has been set up to help with his medical expenses. He talked 

about attending Caffeine and Chrome at Gateway Classics on October 26.  

Treasurer's Report: Jim Young was absent. No treasurer’s report was given 

Secretary's Report: Sarah read the minutes from the September meeting. The minutes were accepted as read. 

Sunshine Committee: No report 

Old Business: Ron said that the plaques not awarded at the car show had been sent out and that he had not received 

any complaints from those who received them late. The Picnic and Auction held on September 8, had a nice turnout 

and went well. It was mentioned that the last Cruise Night at Foxx View had a nice turnout even with the inclement 

weather. Jefferson Swap Meet went well for the club members who sold under the tent. 

Club Outings-Jim Young (2) and Tom Garibaldi are looking into trips to the EAA Museum in Oshkosh and the Auto 

Museum in Hartford. More details will be provided as the plan comes together. Dennis Wagner is working on arranging 

a trip to a car restoration facility in Hartland. 

Appreciation Banquet- Victor Perugini said that they have decided to hold the banquet at Tuscan Hall. This is the same 

location as last year. The banquet will be sometime in March. They are looking for additional help. If you are willing to 

help contact Victor or Al Schultz. 

 

New Business 

At the November meeting we will pass the can to collect money to be donated to charity. At the December meeting,  

we will hold elections for positions of President and Treasurer as well as two board members. Ron Herman was 

nominated for President and Jim Young was nominated for Treasurer. Al Schultz was nominated to be a Board 

member. 

 

 

Tech Talk 

No tech talk. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:03pm. 
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WOCC Meeting Highlights November 11th, 2019 
 

The November meeting was called to order at 7:32pm by President Ron Herman. 

The meeting was started with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

There were 19 members present, no new members or guests. 

President’s Report- Ron reminded members to pick up their name tags when signing in and to return them after the 

meeting. He said that there was no board meeting prior to the meeting. He went on to Introduce the Officers and 

Board members. 

Vice President’s Report- Steve asked the members if they received his email pertaining to the meeting agenda. It 

appears that some members had not received it. The food items collected will be taken to the Waukesha food pantry. 

Food items can still be brought to the December meeting. Dues are being collected at the November and December 

meeting. The Christmas Parade will be November 24. Members are encouraged to participate. The club will again be 

placing an ad in WI Hot Rod Radio’s planning book. We will be adding a liability waiver statement to the car show flyer. 

Steve is looking into a tour to Gateway Classics in February or March. Check out and like the club on Facebook. 

Treasurer’s Report-Jim gave a summary report for the months of September and October. All the bills relating to the 

car show have been received and paid. He gave the final number for the show. He then “passed the can” for donations 

to charity. 

Secretary’s Report- In Sarah’s absence the minutes from the October meeting were read by the President. The 

minutes were accepted as read. 

Sunshine Committee- No report,  

Old Business 

It was reported that the DMC tour had a nice turn out. They do a lot of high-end restorations that go into the 6-figures. 

It was reported at the meeting that the Appreciation Banquet will be March 14, at the Tuscan Hall. Since the meeting 

there has be a confirmation that the date of the banquet is Sunday, March 8, 2020. Please see information on page 6. 

The menu includes short ribs and chicken and the usual sides. Soda and coffee are included. There will be a cash bar 

for those who want beer and mixed drinks. The cost to the members will be $15.00 per person. This prompted a 

discussion relating to the cash bar. The discussion was tabled until the December meeting. 

At the October meeting it was mentioned that the club is looking for a location to store the sign trailer. Jim Young said 

that the club might be able to store it at Dan Calvano’s. 

New Business 

Tom Garibaldi is coordinating an outing to the EAA in Oshkosh on December 14. Contact Tom, if you are interested in 

going. The group will meet at Perkins Restaurant at 8:00am. Or you can go on your own and meet at the EAA at 

10:00am. The group will go to lunch at Friar Tuck’s Restaurant in Fond Du Lac. He is also planning a Sunday Brunch at 

Thunder Bay sometime in January. More information will come later. 

There was a discussion on pertaining to the Club Sponsor fees. The fees need clarification. 

At the December meeting there will be election for the position of President and Treasurer and two Board members. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:18pm 
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Last Saturday 

of the Month 

9am to Noon 

Where: Tuscan Hall 

409 Delafield Street, Waukesha 

(same location as last year) 

 

When: Sunday, March 8, 2020 

 

Cocktails: at 5pm (cash bar)  

 

Buffet Dinner at 6pm:  

Dinner includes tossed salad, buttered sweet corn, 

wild rice pilaf, garlic red mashed potatoes, 

 greek style chicken, braised short ribs, 

 cake, soda and coffee) 

 

Awards program at 7pm 

Copay is $15.00 per person 

Make your reservation with 

Victor Perugini or Al Schultz 

 by February 28, 2020 

Open to Members only. 
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FOR SALE:  1953 International L130 1-ton dump truck. Has 

108” X 55” hydraulic dump box. Truck is not running, have 

lead a on rebuilt engine for $400.00. Asking $4600.00 for 

truck only.  

Platform lift truck, hand winch style, has 2’ x 2’ metal 

platform. Overall size 6’h x 3’d x 2’w. Asking $125.00 

Indoor kerosene upright heater. Asking $20.00 

Log Splitter, 36” capacity, 9hp OHV engine. Asking $1250.00 

56 compartment metal nut and bolt cabinet. 9”d x 34”w x 

36”h Asking $20.00 

FREE:  working lawnmower. 

Contact Jeff Krumrich @ 262-968-2716 for details and 

pictures. 

FOR SALE: 1962 Ford 

500xl Sunliner converti-

ble. 352 V8 auto trans. 

Celluloid doors/trunk. No 

rust 23k miles. Leather 

bucket seats. AM/FM 

radio. Power brakes 

steering  locks. Sharp! 

Asking $25900.  

Call Les Fiore 414-881-5900. 

FOR SALE: Enough body parts to assemble a 1934 Chevy DB 
cab, with some extra parts + windshield frame, radiator shell / 
bottom, hood, cowl, roof, rear panels, headlight pods, some 
trim parts, doors, rather rough-looking bottom rust, one 
spoke wheel. Offer your best price. 
Contact Jim Stein, Sussex, WI. @ 262-246-6868. 

. 

FOR SALE:  Time out camping trailer 

for motorcycles. Like new. Comes 

with brakes and awning  Asking 

$500.00 or best offer Contact  

Al Schultz @ 262-968-2092. 

FOR SALE:  Complete cutting torch 

set, includes 48” tall oxygen cylinder, 24” tall acetylene cylin-

der, Cart, Goggles, Gauges, Hoses, Striker, and Cutting torch.  

1 horsepower air compressor with tank,  (4) 5 gallon gas cans, 

(like new)  (1) 5 gallon kerosene can (like new)  (2) Industrial 

type fans with guards, one 24” and one 18” pole or wall 

mount.  5000 watt, 6000 watt peak King generator, 13 hp en-

gine, 120 and 240 outlets.  24 inch, two stage snowblower 

with electric start  Motorcycle hauling trailer  Many chain 

saws 

Prices are negotiable, Contact Al Schultz @ 262-968-3517 

Continued on next page  

FOR SALE: 1947 Maytag 72/2 cylinder engine runs good 

$150.00,  1947 Briggs and Stratton engine runs, $50.00,   

Honda GC160 engine fixed RPM, 7/8 straight shaft. $50.00  

Contact Bob Merner @ 262-549-0748 

FOR SALE:  

 

Hand made gift items 

For more information 

Contact Susie Sydor 

262-707-1064 
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FOR SALE:  Rotisserie for car bodies asking $1,000.00  

Contact Roy Rathke at 262-544-0023 

FOR SALE: Ariens Snow-Thrower  ---  New in 2008 

Model ST1130DLE (921006)  30”width - 11 HP 

Tecumseh engine model LH358SA 

Strong enough to blow snow into your neighbor’s yard! 

Runs, but drive may slip under very heavy load  

(did I mention it’s 11 years old?) 

$400 as is, haul away 

Contact Rob Roszkowski, Town of Eagle  262-594-5099 

FOR SALE: 4’ X 8’flat bed two wheel trailer. 
15” Steel wheels, Steel frame, Ball hitch 
Asking $50.00 
Contact Mel Stark @ 262-542-8207 

WOCC &Cadillac Club tour DMC on November 16. 
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Spark and Sputter  

Feature Car 

Feature your special vehicle 

in the club newsletter  

and on the club website  

Contact Bob Merner @ 262/549/0748 

romer512@gmail.com for more information 
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KILPATRICK 
ENGINE AND TRANSMISSION INC. 

James C. Kilpatrick 

President 

2901 Badger Drive  262-549-1968 

Waukesha, WI 53188          Fax 262-549-5158 
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PO Box 645 

Waukesha, WI 53187 

 

 December 9 

7:30pm Membership Meeting @ Foxx View Lanes 

Election of Officers and Board members 

Board meets prior to the membership meeting 

 December 14 

EAA museum tour 

 January 

Possible Sunday Brunch at Thunder Bay 

 January 13 

7:30pm Membership Meeting @ Foxx View Lanes 

Election of Officers and Board members 

Board meets prior to the membership meeting 


